
 

 

 

 

     

  

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
   
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, Governors and Friends, 

 
Happy New Year, I wish you all a happy, healthy and productive 2025. This year will be extra special for us as it 
was in 1950 that our school was opened, so we are in the planning stages to celebrate our 75th Anniversary school 
year ‘25/’26. Heads up then to any former pupils and staff who we invite to share memories through photos and 
accounts of their time at Prince of Wales School; keep an eye out on how this will be done. 

 
Reporting your child’s absence 
If your child is not attending school for any reason, please call or leave a message with the school office before 

9:00am. 

 
Board game sessions with parents/carers 

You are invited to join your child in one of their Friday board game sessions starting at 2:30pm: 

Spring 1     Spring 2    Summer 1 

Friday 31st January – Year 2  Friday 21st March – Year 5  Friday 9th May – Year 1 

Friday 7th February – Year 3  Friday 28th March – Year 6  Friday 16th May – Year 4 

 
Thank you for your generous Board Game Donations  

• Through our Cardless Christmas initiatives, parents/carers donated a fantastic £151 towards buying new 

boardgames.  

• The Entertainer Toy Shop Company supported our board games initiative with a gift card for £100. 

 
Termly Head Gardener Journal 

Our outdoor areas continue to develop at a pace. Read about the latest exiting developments:  Gardening-Journal-

Autumn-Term-2-2024.pdf 

 
Pantomime next Thursday 
M&M Theatrical Productions returns with their wonderful pantomime: Cinderella! Don’t plan any appointments for 
your child that day as it would be a shame for them to miss this. 
 
Mr Jan M Bless 
Headteacher  
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Attendance for week beginning 6th January 2025 

Birch 86.6% 

Oak   89.9% 

 1G 90.2%           

 1S 91.3%            

 1T 97.4%           

 2F 97.7%           

 2G 86.1%           

 2M 93.5%          

 3F 97.7%              

 3H 90.5%              

 3W 96.5%          

 4A 98.4%             

 4H 94%             

 4L 83.5%            

 5G 93.5%             

 5S 90.1%   

 5T 93.8%             

 

 6C 98.7% 

 6D 94.2% 

 6F 85.7% 

 

Well done to 1T, 2F, 3F, 3W, 4A and 6C attendance above 96%. 
Attendance since September 2024: 93.25% 

FOR ALL RECEPTION AND NURSERY CHILDREN STARTING IN SEPTEMBER 2025,  

PLEASE PHONE THE OFFICE TO ARRANGE A TOUR OF THE SCHOOL 

https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/Gardening-Journal-Autumn-Term-2-2024.pdf
https://www.princeofwales.enfield.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/Gardening-Journal-Autumn-Term-2-2024.pdf


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SCHOOL YEAR 2024/2025 – upcoming dates 

DATE YEAR EVENT 

Tue 14th January JL Team Junior Leadership Team visiting Parliament 

Thu 16th January All  Pantomime 

Tue 28th January 
All  

Parents/Carers 

Royal Institution Science in Schools event 

2-3pm Community Show 

Wed 29th January  Parents/Carers Parent Forum at 8:50 Community Room 

Tue 4th February Selected chn ETSP Boccia Competition 

Wed 5th February Y4 Y4 Multiplication Check meeting for parents/carers 

 Choir Choir Performance to parents 3:45pm Square Hall 

Thu 6th February Y3 British Museum trip 

17-21 February All  Half Term Break - School closed 

Mon 24th March  All  Class photos 

Tue 1st and Thu 3rd 

April 
All  Parents evening 3:30pm-6pm 

https://twitter.com/@PoW_Primary
https://www.instagram.com/p/CpCwUpJLkR5/?igshid=YmMyMTA2M2Y=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Miss Gilani introduced our new Values Ambassador Rahaan this week. Can your child recall 
how Rahaan has shown resilience and is a good role model for us? 
 
She also explained how nature shows resilience in different ways as  
illustrated by the snowdrop in this video: 'The Snowdrop' - BBC Teach  
 
As part of this month’s homework, children could investigate other  
examples of resilience in nature (see page 6). 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

In January we introduce Rahaan, our values ambassador for RESILIENCE

 

These pupils received a certificate this week: 
 

Keyan 1G, Azaria 1S, Lola 1T, Masal 2F, Halimah 2G, Bleron 2M, Harper 3F, Gabrielle 3H, 

Josiah 3W, Aiden-Kaan 4A, Ochuwa 4H, Jenson 4L, Davi 5G, Christabel 5S, Ariyan 5T, 

Kaiden 6C, Angel 6D & Nadinsa 6F 

 

https://www.bbc.co.uk/teach/school-radio/articles/z8x3n9q


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A massive well done to everyone who took part in the 

Street Tag competition over the past couple of months. 

Out of the competing Early Years and Primary schools in 

Enfield we came third! It shows how dedicated our 

school community is to staying active and helping our 

environment by walking, scooting, cycling and rolling to 

places in our day-to-day life.  

 

You helped cover 5,316.95 miles    

You scanned tags 9,094 times     

You contributed to taking: 5,621,030 steps!                                       

 

Watch this space for some more information 

regarding our prize winnings and competitors. 

Miss Cross – PE Lead 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

We would love to host our own newspaper club and sign up to John Gilbert's 

workshop in the new year, where he will provide a framework and guidance on how 

to run a success newspaper club. Are you a parent/carer/family member with time 

to spend one dedicated morning per week with a group of PoW’s enthusiastic 

children?  

Please contact Mr Bless via the school office.  

 

 

Hazelwood's pupils gather en masse at 

their weekly newspaper club to learn and 

enjoy debate about current topics of our 

world. They were keen to share their 

success and inspire our school pupils to 

start our own club! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Mobile Phones - Advice for Parents & Carers - 

KIDSONLINEWORLD.COM 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Parents & Carers - KIDSONLINEWORLD.COM 

 

 

https://www.kidsonlineworld.com/mobile-phones---advice-for-parents--carers.html
https://www.kidsonlineworld.com/mobile-phones---advice-for-parents--carers.html
https://www.kidsonlineworld.com/parents--carers.html

